.     DOWLING CATHOLIC BAND BOOSTERS [image: image1.jpg]



President Lori Hickok called the October 6, 2016 meeting to order at 7:00 pm and opened with a prayer.
Directors’  Reports:  Mr. Holland
Mr. Holland discussed the pep band procedures for the upcoming football play-off games, possible quarter final game, and possible Championship game on October 28, November 4, November 11, and November 18.

The Perry Band Olympics is set for February 18, 2017 and all students are encouraged to prepare a solo or ensemble. 

The chamber groups such as flute choir and brass choir will begin morning practices soon.

Mr. Hoover started his report by thanking all of the parents for their invaluable assistance with the marching season.  He reported that the marching season has been a very smooth season. The students are still giving 100% effort. 
The band performs during half-time of the Dowling football game at Valley Stadium on October 7.  The Valley Showdown performance time on October 8 is 7:30 pm. The State competition will be at Waukee stadium on October 15 at 3 pm in the afternoon. The band will perform that evening in Ankeny at 8:30 pm. 

Chair placement auditions will be happening soon.  All State auditions are scheduled for October 22.

. 

The drumline will be traveling to Indianapolis on Nov. 9-12 for the PASICS convention.
Uniform fittings for concert band are underway.  Mr. Hoover will make sure a reminder email goes out to all parents.

Butter Braid Sales- Ann Seda

The kick-off for this fundraiser is scheduled for Tuesday October, 18, 2016. Sales will begin on that date and order forms are due back by November 1. The Butterbraids will be delivered to school on November 14 and students can pick them up after school in the cafeteria.  They are a frozen product so students will need to get them to a freezer as soon as possible. Each student will make a $6.00 per Butterbraid profit and $6:50 per cookie dough pack which will go directly into the student’s band account.

Chaperone- Ann Spellman
The Committee is squared away on chaperones for the rest of the games and performances.  

Medic- No report
Magazine Sale- No report
Concert Uniforms- This subject was covered in Mr. Hoover’s report.

Drake Concessions- Veronica Degen
Veronica and Paul Degen will be chairing this committee again this year.  Sign-ups to work at the Drake University Concessions at the basketball games will be done in mid-October via email.   This is a fundraiser for the individual band accounts wherein band members and their parents staff the Drake Concessions on the night of the basketball games. The band makes 11% of the concession profits for the evening.  There will be 30 basketball games this season.  The money raised by students and parents working the concessions will go into the student band accounts in March. The workers are asked to wear a Dowling shirt and hat, jeans, and close-toed shoes. Students and parents with long hair are asked to wear it pulled back.

Media, Photography, Video and Webmaster –Fritz Nordengren

The committee has some great new photographers this year.  The yearbook is coming together.  It will go to the proofreader in December. The school’s drone has been put to good use by the band this year.  The school is looking to buy a new drone due to the fact that the drone recently sustained some damage.  Fritz is looking into the possibility of having a drone that is dedicated for the Band’s  use. 

There is a 50% open rate on the emails sent by the band webmaster which is a very good rate, but lower than last year’s 60% rate.  The committee will be taking the photos of seniors and their families on the sidelines of the next football game which is senior night for the band. 

The publishing of a magazine to highlight and promote the arts at Dowling Catholic which Fritz proposed to the school administration has come to fruition.  There are many people who have assisted in making this happen. The first issue is ready for distribution.  Dowling will likely be one of the few, if not the only high schools in the Midwest to have a dedicated arts magazine.

Roadies- Dave McCormick 

Dave thanked the many parents on this committee for their invaluable assistance during the many performances this season.

Set Crew- Paul Degen

No Report

Spirit and Food- Elizabeth Colosimo

The committee is thankful for its many volunteers which assist with locker decorations before the competitions and host the send-offs before the competitions.  Parents are encouraged to come to the send-offs to cheer the Vanguard as the bus departs for its competitions. The committee has also served many delicious meals to the students over the course of the season. 
Yard Signs and Sports Program- No Report

Treasurer- Veronica Degen
Band account statements will be coming out in January.  The expenses for the competitions will be deducted from the accounts and the magazines sales profit will be credited to the accounts. If your student account is in arrears you are asked to make a deposit as soon as possible.

Secretary- No Report
Other Business-  Joan Bindel reported that the Colorguard will compete December 2, 2016 at the state competition at Wells Fargo.  She also reported that former guard member Johnna Cleaver will be competing soon in the Miss Iowa competition.
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
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